‘
TOWN OF WASHINGTON

Board of Selectmen

Minutes
February 18, 2021
Meeting held via Video Conferencing
Minutes are subject to the approval of the Board of Selectmen
Present:  First Selectman Jim Brinton; Selectmen Jay Hubelbank and Dean Sarjeant.
Public:  Leslie Anderson, Michelle Gorra, Dan Sherr.

Press:  Linda Zukauskas.  

Call to Order:  First Selectman Jim Brinton called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.

Approval of Minutes:
Motion:
To approve the minutes of the February 4, 2021 meeting of the Board of Selectmen by Jay Hubelbank, seconded by Dean Sarjeant.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Communications:
None.
Appointments/Resignation:
None.
First Selectman’s Report:  Jim Brinton reported the following:
· COVID-19 Vaccines:

In conjunction with the senior center, a volunteer group is continuing to work with the 75+ age group to help get them connected with the vaccine rollout and are doing a phenomenal job coordinating.  The supply rollout is picking up but still not where everybody would like to see it.  The next phase should be within ten days and, according to the Governor’s office, will include essential workers and those with health issues.  The town has been working with the New Milford Public Health Department to organize a clinic dedicated to New Milford and Washington residents.  The health department is looking for volunteers that can staff and handle the logistics.  Lisa Morsey, the new executive director of the health department, had a great idea of getting high school students seventeen (17) and older involved to help, possibly for community service hours to fulfill and will be reaching out to school administrators
COVID-19 numbers in the State are going in right direction, numbers dropping.  Town is good, no cases last week or this week.
· Tinker Hill Road:
This used to be a road for cottages and smaller homes but in recent years there have been some tear downs and major constructions that have caused serious issues.  The road is in desperate need of repair for safety reasons.  Those properties sit on granite and a steep drop to West Shore Road.  Landscaping has caused a mess.  Engineers have been working with Kevin Smith and Public Works on the design, including drainage, and trying to keep the expense manageable.  The road is part paved and then dirt.
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First Selectmen’s Report (cont.):

· Tinker Hill Road (cont.):  Jim will reach out to land use commissions to look at regulations on some of the roads that are being destroyed because of the wear and tear of equipment used for construction.  Development has exploded and, especially on the lake, the cottages torn down have been replaced with nothing remotely like what was there before.
· Rabbit Hill and Calhoun Street bridges:  Still waiting on confirmation from the State for funding.  It was determined last year that funding or no funding at least one of these bridges needs to be replaced and the first will be Rabbit Hill.  All of have been engineered and abutting property owners contacted.  Fourteen (14) bids came in for each bridge and the great news is that the low bid is below our projections.  The Selectmen will not award a bid until the State has notified us of funding.
· Transfer Station:  As previously discussed, costs associated with the running of the Transfer Station have steadily been increasing due to hauling charges, increases in recycling and solid waste disposal fees.  The town is looking to make several changes at the transfer station to make it more efficient.  Jim has met with Wyant and Company, All American Waste, and George Stone of Stone Construction.  As of July 1st, Wyant and Company will not be servicing the station and All American Waste will not be hauling commercial trash directly to the station.  Stone Construction has done the hauling from the station for years but the town will now be putting that out to bid.  George Stone, who built the original station, has offered advice and insight on going forward.
Jay Hubelbank commented that the Selectmen should let the town know of the changes and the reasons why.  In talking with other surrounding towns, most do not allow commercial haulers to dump.
Old Business:

· Jay Hubelbank reported that he had a tour of the Shepaug Agriscience facility at Region #12 with Megan Bennett and was very impressed with it.  The school would like to do an open house in the future but not able to do so now.
· Jay also reported about WiFi In The Depot.  Statistics show there are about 200+ daily connections.  People are using it.  Jay and Michelle will walk around town in the spring to check out connection and possibly add some more boosters.
New Business:

· The Town offers condolences to the family, friends, and colleagues of Former Senator Robert Kane who recently died unexpectedly.
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New Business (cont.):
· Renewal of Beach House Lease:  The Parks and Recreation department and commission are very happy with the current tenant at the Beach House and recommend extending the lease.

Motion:
To approve the renewal of the Beach House Lease for March 1, 2021 – February 28, 2022, by Jim Brinton, seconded by Dean Sarjeant.  The motion passed unanimously.
Visitors:
· Leslie Anderson asked if the weekly recycling program by All American Waste will continue and Jim responded that it would.
· Michelle Gorra thanked Jim for his leadership in a challenging time and making some difficult decisions regarding the Transfer Station.

Executive Session:
The Selectmen entered into Executive Session at 5:47 PM
They re-entered the regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen at 6:20 PM with no action taken.
Adjournment:

Motion:
To adjourn the meeting at 6:21 PM as there was no further business for discussion by Jim Brinton, seconded by Jay Hubelbank. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
Sheila M. Anson

Acting Clerk

February 21, 2021
